

Cookridge Holy Trinity Church of England (A) Primary School

Green Lane Cookridge LEEDS LS16 7EZ Telephone 0113 225 3040 www.holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

'THE BEST FOR EVERY CHILD' **ISSUE No 394**

16th November 2018

Dear Parent / Carers

Learners of the Week

Well done to this week's Learners, they are:

Teacher Training Days

2018/2019 Mon 7th Jan 2019 Mon 3rd Jun 2019

| RBE | Emily Eastwood – for always having a smile on her face, being a good friend to others and for trying really hard with her blending. Well done! © | RW | Joseph Beatham – for his all-round brilliant attitude to all aspects of school life and continuously showing kindness to everyone around him. © |
|-----|---|----|---|
| 1A | Elizabeth Norgate for some really good English work this week. She gave us a super sentence using an opener and has also been really trying when writing in phonics. Well done! | 1J | Daniel Buckle for growing in confidence and maturity hugely since the start of Year 1. He's shown a great growth mindset and will to succeed and I'm really proud of him. Well done! © |
| 2\$ | Harry Hopkinson for his fantastic ideas and enthusiasm. He is trying so hard across the curriculum and always makes me smile! Well done Harry! ⁽³⁾ | 2W | Francesca Golden for always doing the right thing and putting 100% into every lesson. She is a lovely member of 2W! Well done Francesca © |
| 3R | Luca Bozzo for being a fantastic member of 3R. He has produced some brilliant literacy work linked to our topic of 'Lighthouse Island'. Well done Luca! © | 3W | Charlie Britten has always been working hard and impressing us with his attitude to learning. Charlie always comes to school with a smile on his face too! Well done Charlie! © |
| 4H | Ralph Kilbride for his excellent attitude in all subjects especially in maths. He always tries challenging work and gets himself out of the pit and helps others too. Well done Ralph! | 4L | Georgia Verity for a fantastic week! She has tried incredibly hard with her maths work and has produced a brilliant persuasive advert encouraging people to board the Titanic! |
| 5C | Lenni Nithsdale for having an excellent attitude to all his learning this week. He has put 100% effort into all his work, particularly his English, and for showing a growth mindset in all lessons. Well done Lenni! © | 5O | Lily Joyce for working incredibly hard in all subjects particularly English and for showing a growth mindset in all lessons. Well done Lily! |
| 6C | Eleanor Parkinson for her positive attitude towards learning. She shows a fantastic curiosity in all our lessons and has many insightful contributions to make. Keep it up! © | 6M | Elizabeth Kwesiga for persevering and showing a growth mindset during some tricky fractions problems. She has worked hard and shown that she can do it when believing in herself – well done Elizabeth! © |

Memory Verse

"For even the Son of Man did not come to be served, but to serve, and to give his life as a ransom for many" Mark 10:45





























Dates for your diary

w/c Mon12 Nov – Anti-bullying week Thu 22nd Nov – Bags 2 School collection

Mon 3 Dec - Nasal flu immunisations (Reception to Yr 5)

Tue 18 Dec - KS1 Christmas Performance (9:20am)

Wed 19 Dec - KS1 Christmas Performance (9:20am)

Thur 20 Dec - KS2 Christmas Performance (9:30am and 2:15pm at church)

Frl 21 Dec – Carols in the woods (2:30pm)

The Yorkshire Children's Hospital Christmas Gift Appeal

This charity aims to help raise a smile on the faces of children in hospital, hospices and care homes at Christmas, throughout Yorkshire, by sending them selection boxes and small gifts. Last year they managed to supply to over 20 locations! Once again Holy Trinity School has kindly agreed to help the Christmas Gift Appeal in their task by collecting the required items. The selection boxes/gifts can be handed in at reception or placed in the collection box in the area by the school office from 26th November. In particular, the charity always struggles to get enough gifts for teenagers (toiletries are most appreciated), which would be gratefully received. Thank you for all your help and kindness, there were some very generous donations last year and, I hope this year will be as good. Carol Francis (6M mum).



,

Operation Christmas Child - Shoebox Appeal

It is that time of year again! We are holding our Shoebox Appeal once again. A letter and leaflet have been sent home with all the information you will need. Please support our appeal and make a shoebox! We have ordered shoeboxes and they should be here either today or Monday and wil be available to collect from the office.

Many thanks in advance!

Miss Lillington and the Worship Team

Vacancies

We currently have 2 vacancies as follows:

- Lunchtime Supervisory Assistant 7.5 hours per week
- Play Assistant Before and After School Club (16 hours per week) to cover maternity.

Please see the school website for more information or call in to the office for an information pack, thankyou

Stamps

Reminder – we have a box for used stamps in the office, please bring your used stamps and help us raise money for Martin House Hospice, thank you in advance ©

Junior Parkrun

Parkrun Takeover will be Sunday 9th December at 9am. Matthew team have won both times we have done a takeover now, so let's see if another house team can beat Matthew this half term! Please wear Holy Trinity gold PE kit T-shirts if possible.



Please visit http://www.parkrun.org.uk/bodington-juniors/for more information. Miss Johnson

SCHOOL CHRISTMAS CHOIR

This year the choir is being rehearsed by Mrs Swann and Mrs Earnshaw.

We are delighted that over 90 children have brought letters home about joining the School Christmas Choir. The choir will be singing at the KS2 Christmas Productions in church, both of which take place during school time. We are learning three new carols and the choir already sound amazing!

We are also delighted that Fr Paul has asked the choir to sing their three carols again at the **Blessing of the Crib Service** on **Christmas Eve at 4.30pm**. This is always a lovely family occasion and one of our most popular services.

To help with arrangements we are asking for a firm commitment to sing for the Blessing of the Crib Service from any children in the choir who will be able to come.

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH CHRISTMAS FAYRE, Saturday, December 1st, 1pm-4pm.

THANK YOU to everyone who has bought their raffle tickets and sent £2 to school for them.

There will be more tickets available on the Raffle Stall at the Christmas Fayre on the day.

Entry to the Fayre is £1 for adults, which includes a drink and a biscuit. Children are free.

There will be lots of delicious treats to buy from the cake stall at the Fayre and wonderful things on all the stalls. Santa is coming!

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH CHRISTINGLE SERVICE

The Christingle Service is on Advent Sunday, December 2nd at 5pm.

At this service the children all receive their Christingle oranges and our figures of Mary and Joseph set off on their Posada journey around homes of parishioners. If you would like to join in the Posada this year, please sign against a date on the list in the Entrance at church. Mary and Joseph will also be spending a day in school!

PTA Bag2school Collection 22/11/18

Twice a year we have a fund-raising event organised through the company Bag2school whereby they give us money per kilo of clothing collected. This academic year we are holding our first collection on Thursday 22nd November and all donations need to be placed in the bike shed either after school on Wednesday 21st November or by 9am on the day itself.

We very much appreciate your support with these collections but there are certain guidelines to follow regarding donations. Everything must be clean, dry and in good condition.

Accepted:

Men's, Ladies and Children's clothing

Paired shoes (tied together or elastic band around)

Handbags

Hats

Bags

Scarves and ties

Jewellerv

Lingerie

Belts

Soft toys

Not accepted:

Duvets, bedding, blankets and household linen

Pillows and cushions

Carpets, rugs and mats (including bath, shower and toilet mats)

Curtains

Towels

Soiled, painted, ripped or wet clothing*

School uniforms

Corporate clothing and workwear

Textile off cuts, yarns or threaded material

Many thanks in anticipation of your support, Holy Trinity PTA

House Points

The table below shows the results so far this term.

| | Week | Cumulative |
|---------|------|------------|
| Matthew | 366 | 3064 |
| Mark | 538 | 2863 |
| Luke | 352 | 2420 |
| John | 408 | 3255 |

Please see overleaf for PTA news

Ms C Hellings

Headteacher



PTA News 16.11.18

AUTUMN DISCOS

The PTA would like to say a very big thank you to all the parents and staff who helped at the discos last week. We raised a fantastic £1116.98!!



Bags2school collection 22.11.18

Please see information in the newsletter regarding suitable items for donation. Next week bags can be brought on Wednesday afternoon (21st) and left in the bike shed or brought on Thursday morning (22nd) by 9am.

Christmas cards

Your children have all designed a Christmas card at school. Look out for the sample card and order form which will be sent home with your children in the next couple of weeks.

Dress down day Friday 30th November 2018 and bring a luxury hamper item

On Friday 30th November, the children can come to school in non-uniform and in exchange we ask that they bring in a luxury hamper item eg chocolates, toiletries, wine etc. These will be wrapped by the PTA into hampers which will be available to buy at the Christmas fayre or items may be used on the bottle stall. Please ensure all donated items are unopened and in date.

Hamper wrap Tuesday 4th December time TBC

Please save the date, the PTA need your help! Further details to follow next week.

Christmas Fayre Friday 7th December 2018 5-7pm



Santa will be in his grotto to meet all children who have prebooked to see him. Please return the booking forms to school by **Wednesday 28th November** to book your child's place. If anyone would like their own **stall** at the Fayre, then they are available for £20, or £15 if you donate a raffle prize. We have a limited number available. Please enquire at



holytrinity.pta1@gmail.com



If there are any parents who run their own businesses and would like to donate a **raffle prize**, or provide **sponsorship**, then please get in touch at holytrinity.pta1@gmail.com

The PTA really need your help with setting up the fayre, running a stall and clearing away afterwards. If you are able to help, please complete the Christmas fayre helper forms that have been sent home and return to school by **Wednesday 28**th **November**.

The next meeting of the PTA will be on **Monday 19th November at 6pm** in the conference room at school. We will be mainly planning for the Christmas Fayre. Everyone is welcome so please come along and offer your ideas and support.

If you would like to be involved in the organisation of any of the PTA events or you would like further information about the PTA please email **Suzannah Stott**, PTA Chairman at holytrinity.pta1@gmail.com



wednesdays 1:15Pm - 2:45Pm

tinshill free church, holly ave, 1516 6Pl

Stay & Play, Snack & Story, music & Singing

it's



for babies, pre school children & their carers

If you'd like to know more - tinshilltotsclub@gmail.com www.tinshillfreechurch.org.uk